
E-recording – Notable Events 
 

 

______________________________ 2014 ______________________________ 
 

July 24 – Request for Proposal was finalized and distributed to the Land Record Improvement 
Fund Oversight Committee 

 
September 15 – Attended the MLTA Fall Convention to discuss the upcoming project 

 
October 14 – Contract was finalized and sent to Simplifile 

 
October 21 – Meeting with the Court of Appeals 

 
October 28 – Announcement letter was distributed 

 
November 6 – Internal kick-off meeting in Towson with Clerk and Finance Office 

 
November 17 – Kick-off meeting with Simplifile 

 
November 18 – Demonstration for the Clerks or Court and the Bar – Commercial property 
Section – Un-customized 

 
November 19 – Demonstration for the Bar – Real Property Section – Un-customized 

 
November 20 – Demonstration for MLTA of the proposed eRecording System – Un-customized 

 
December 16 – the ELROI technical team met to brainstorm alternatives to integrate 
the book/page for paper and electronic recordings 

 
December 18 – Shelly Fears provided an open invitation to future MLTA meetings 

 
______________________________ 2015 _______________________________ 
 
January 6 – conference call with MLTA to get other insight and follow-up on the 
book/page integration 

 
January 15 – Demonstration for the Tax Affinity Group statewide of the proposed eRecording 
System 

 
January 29 – Accepted Judge Harrell's invitation to be part of a panel discussion 
about eRecording at the Bar Association's Real Property Section Conference in June 

 
February 20 – tested the automatic numbering enhancement for paper documents in Baltimore 
County; Julie set out a status note to fellow Clerk's 
 

 



February 23, 24 – Conducted unit testing of the eRecording module for the Baltimore County 
Finance Office 
 
February 24 – Responded to CAC eRecording questions, distributed to Clerks 

 
March 10 – attended the MLTA Board of Directors meeting to provide status and follow up on 
the integrated numbering issue 

 
March 11, 12 – Conducted unit testing of the eRecording module for the Baltimore County 
Clerk’s Recording Office 

 
March 17 – Reviewed and discussed the e-recording status at the Circuit Court Clerk’s meeting 

 
March 18 – April 10 – Integration testing 

 
March 24 – Clerk Ensor posted a public notice about the system 

 
April 13 to May 1 – Submitter Demonstrations and Training 
 
May 12 – Pilot Go-Live for Recorder’s Office documents 
 
May 26 – Go-Live for all planned document types  

 
June 12 – Bar Association Conference panel discussion 


